THE GEORGETOWN HERALD

TWELVE PAGES

-Georgetown, Ontario, Wednesday, February 7th, 1951

TWELVE PAGES

What Council Did

Will purchase 300 ft. of 11/2 hose for the fire brigade as recom-

mended by the fire chief (Moved by Hill and Marshall) Fire Chief Harry Savings, , who gave his annual report at the meeting, said that the smaller size hose is more efficient and causes 'less water damage in a fire. The cost of hose and couplings will be about \$600. He suggested that some of the older hose could be given to the town men, who frequently have

to borrow hose from the brigade

for cleaning out sewers.

Mr. Savings also relayed a request for a larger grant to the brigade which members had asked for. This year, he said, two men will be refred to attend a week fire school Guelph. Since the government has started paying a share of municipal fire costs, they have begun to standardize brigade work and this is a first step. In future, he understands, before anyone can join a volunteer brigade he will have to have a certificate of graduation from one of these schools.

Will write Kenneth M. Langdon regarding a settlement for the sewerage system/crossing the property of William McDonald behind Maple

Avenue. Mr. McDonald appeared at the meeting and said that the sewer\system to the Langdon survey had been put through his property without permission and that at the time Mr. Langdon said he would make it right. Since that time no settlement had been made and Mr. Mc-Donald thought he was was entitled to some compensation for the damage caused.

Were interviewed by Jim Schofield and Jim Collier about extending the sewerage system to town limits on the highway towards Toronto. Mr. Schofield said four houses were built now and at least five more are planned for construc-

tion this spring. Council's opinion was that there was little use of going to the Municipal Board until more houses were actually under construction and advised Mr. Schofield to come back at a later date

Will place warning signs on John Street between McNab and Victoria Crescent to slow down traffic.

The Public School Board had requested that this be made a school zone because of the hazard to children walking to and from school along the narrow street.

Were informed by the Board of Parks that they would accept a grant of half a mill instead of the mill which a by-law entitles them to, providing other local boards did the same. The Cemetery Board also indicated their willingness to accept half a mill.

The reason for this is that under the new assessment, which is more than doubled, boards which are given a one mill grant would receive twice as much cash.

Filed a request from Chesterville council asking support of a resolution to ask the provincial government to pay one-third the cost of sewers, disposal plants and water works in rural municipalities.

Filed a letter from Thomas Sutton. Limehouse, organizer for the American Stockholders Union which Mr. Sutton suggested the setting up of a citizens' committee to deal with wage standards in the

r. Sutton expressed the belief that it is wrong to tie wages to an escalator clause based on the cost of living because, in the absence of rationing or price controls, higher prices to the consumer must be relied upon to effect a fair distributtion of articles in short supply. If wages are tied to prices those employees who' benefit are thereby guaranteed a regular amount of goods despite a general shortage.

Discussed in general road work for this year. Some suggestions were made that a few of the streets be hard surfaced. Cf. Lyons brought up the question of a bridge over the creek to provide a through road to Smith and Stone via Ewing reet. "Reeve Marshall said this ald be a tough proposition as the hill is so steep. Cr. McGilvray mentioned asking the Dept. of Highways to do some resurfacing on the highway this year.

The Red Cross societies in the Craig Reid. junior and intermediate rooms of Gien Williams School are sponsor- rie, Ern Betkin, Charlie Hunter, ing an afternoon tea and sale of beking and candy in the junior room of the school, Wednesday, Feb. 14, from 3 to 5 o'clock. Come and enloy a social bour and help the junfor Red Cross Fund.

THE WEATHER

Mr. Editori ---. This looks like a summary week of real winter weather, with below zero temperature on 4 days on Friday night made the 8 below zero seem colder than the 15 below Saturday night.

The month of January this year proved to be milder than the nor-. mal average and by comparison showed 4 degrees higher maximum and 2 degrees higher minimum The total snowfall for the month was 16 inches, being the same as the average normal; and the rainfall for the month of over 2 inches, being double the average.

	,				er ee e e .	
					Ern	Batk
Date		ij.		Max.	Min.	Ra
Jan.	29			23	. 4	
Jan.	30			14	! -9	
Jan.	31			13	-2	
Feb.	1			. 19	7	
Feb.	2		400	14	2	, St.
Feb.	3			16	-8	100
Feb.	4.			. 26	-15	
			_			
Average			17.85		-3	1
	Jan. Jan. Feb. Feb. Feb. Feb.	Jan. 30 Jan. 31 Feb. 1 Feb. 2 Feb. 3 Feb. 4	Jan. 29 Jan. 30 Jan. 31 Feb. 1 Feb. 2	Jan. 29 Jan. 30 Jan. 31 Feb. 1 Feb. 2 Feb. 3 Feb. 4	Jan. 29 23 Jan. 30 14 Jan. 31 13 Feb. 1 19 Feb. 2 14 Feb. 3 16 Feb. 4 26	Date Max. Min. Jan. 29 23 4 Jan. 30 14 9 9 Jan. 31 13 -2 Feb. 1 19 7 Feb. 2 14 2 Feb. 3 16 -8 Feb. 4 26 -15

District Women Join For World Prayer Day

Miss Winnifred Ivens of Limehouse will give an address in Knox Church on Friday when ladies of the district will join in a special service for the World Day of Prayer. Mrs. Cameron Leishman of Acton will sing.

Millions of women will come before God on this day to pray for peace and a closer communion with God. The chain of prayers begins in the Fiji Islands at sunrise and then passes from island to continent until at sunset the Eskimos offer their prayers.

JAIL SENTENCE FOR LIQUOR INFRACTIONS

Appearing before Magistrate K. M. Langdon in court here yesterday, a local man was sentenced to three months in Milton jail for selling liquor illegally. On a charge of supplying liquor to minors, he was also sentenced to one month, this term to run concurrently. He chose an extra 15 days in jail as an option to paying court costs of

Sofry, but owing to a large number of news items, several had to be left over until next issue.

Mrs. Wellington Greensward Lifelong Resident Here

A life-long resident of Georgelown. Mrs. Wellington Greensward fled at her home on McNabb Street on Tuesday, January 30th; She had

been in poor health for some time. Mrs. Greensward was the former and 11. inches of snow. The wind > Nellie-Taylor, the eldest daughter of the late John Taylor and Mary Ann McGraw. She was the last surviving member of her family. She married Wellington Greensward 46 years ago.

> Rev. J. K. Holland of Annette Baptist Church Toronto conducted the funeral service on Thursday at the McClure Funeral Home. Palibearers were Everett Cole, Hugh Dickie, Fred Armstrong, Steve Eason, Jack Watson, and Clifford Bradley. Interment was made in Greenwood Cemetery, Georgetown. Among the floral tributes sent by friends were those from: The King family, Mrs. Charles Watson and Lillian, James Valantine, Mr. and

Mrs. Sid Silver, Mr. and Mrs. David of yellow and red roses. Saxe, Mr. and Mrs. B. Weston, Mr. and Mrs. Steve Eason, Mrs. S. Groat and Mrs. Alleen Bradley, Jack Smith, Mr. and Mrs. George 1 . - Greensward, Mr. and Mrs. R. Licata, Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Dickie, Mrs. V. Gollop, Mr. and Mrs. C. Armstrong, Hanover; J. L. Pearen and family, Stratford; Mr. and Mrs. Clifford Bradley, Mrs. E. Hamilton, Acton; Gearie family, Campbell family, Toronto; Dr. and Mrs. Gollop, Ottawa; Colour and Coating Rooms, Quarter · Century Club, Local 481, Provincial Paper, Ltd.; Mr. and Mrs. William Duckworth, Miami, Florida.

Church Group Sponsors Annual Euchre Party

The Daughters of St. George's sponsored a euchre party Thursday in the Oddfellows Hall at which nine tables were in play.

Prizewinners were Mrs. Frank Sykes, Mrs. Sydney Robin, Mrs. Albert Dawson and Mrs. Clare Wilson. A draw for a hamper of groceries was won by Mrs. George Stigger.

Brother-in-law Dies

In Cornwall Hospital Mr. William Murdock of Mille Roches, a brother-in-law of Mrs. W. V. Grant of town, died in Cornwall General Hospital on January 22nd following a short illness. He was employed at the Provincial Paper mill there.

Mr. Murdock is survived by his wife, who is a sister of Mrs. Grant, one son, Wellington of Merlin and one daughter Mrs. M. D. C. (Mayanna) McLelland of Mille Roches.

1950 FIRE LOSS

OVER \$25,000

Georgetown Fire Brigade answer-

ed twenty fire calls last year, three

of them out of town, according to

a report presented to council by

Chief Harry Savings Monday. Mr.

Savings estimated that fire damage

The two most serious fires were

one in early January when Mayor

Harold Cleave's barn was complete-

ly destroyed during a heavy gale,

and one just before Christmas which

gutted Buck's store premises and

ious fires were one at Arthur Scott's

Motors in June when a fluorescent

light caused damage to the ceiling

and smoke damage in the Scott

apartment, and one in which the

The brigade answered a call

Stewarttown when fire damaged

David Barclay's home, one to Somer-

ville's Store at Norval and to the

Town calls included: Lower Pap-

er Mill, Steve Emmerson, Charles

Day, Mr. Norton, Smith & Stone

grass fire, Mr. McDonald, Misses

Boomer, Miss Morrison, car on Main

Street, Harry Shortill, Thos. L.

Lyons, George McArthur and one

-false alarm. The brigade was also

called on November 29th for a

CONINGSBY NEXT WEEK

for Ballinafed Farm Forum on

Monday when the members that to

hear the broadcast and discuss the

topic "Should Agricultural Produc-

tion be Controlled?" Wext week

the forum has been invited to meet

with Coningsby Forum at the bome

of Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Spow,

Mrs. D. J. Sinclair was hostess

visit by the fire inspector.

FARM FORUM VISITS

town grader was demaged.

5th Line School.

BALLINAFAD

an apartment upstairs. Other ser-

locally would be over \$25,000.

Robinson Again Heads Georgetown Fair Board

1951 FAIR DATE SET FOR SEPTEMBER 14-15

At the annual meeting Esquesing Agricultural Society, sponsors of Georgetown Fain held in the Community Hall, Stewarttown on Tuesday evening, January Nelson Robinson of Norval was chosen president for his second term. P. W. Cleave was elected treasurer for the twenty-eighth time. and G. L. McGilvray remains as secretary.

Heading the ladies section is Mrs. John Ellerby of Limehouse, as president; Miss Charlotte McCullough, superintendent of hall, and Miss Ismey Kean, secretary. Lady diectors will be appointed later.

The treasurer reported another successful year for Georgetown fair, and while the auditors report showed a slight deficit on current operations, donations still outstanding will offset this amount. draw for the Holstein calf proved a worthwhite venture and the Soc, iety realized a net of \$391.00

The 1951 Fair date was set for September 14 and 15.

The following directors, honorary directors and associate directors

were elected Directors - N.A .Robinson, Vern Archer, John Bird, T. J. Brownridge, Frank Petch, Fred Chapman, Percy Clark, Wm. Cromar, Frank Wilson, Harold Henry, Harding Price, Clarence Spence, James Fishet, Oliver Hunter, Graydon Chester, Spencer Wilson, John McNabb, Sid

Honorary Directors - Nat Guthrie, Douglas G. H. Wright, John Bingham, T. L. Leslie, Herb Cleave Dr. R. T. Paul, W. C. Cunningham, W. G Marshall, K C. McMillan,

Associate Directors - Doug Cur-George Burt, Jack Williamson, Lloyd Fisher, George. Wilson, Donald Lindsay, Ted Leelie, John McClure, Ted Brown, Trevor Williams, Howson Ruddell, Floyd Brigden, Ward Brownridge.

In Holy Cross Church, Georgetown, on Saturday morning, February 3rd, Mergaret Ellen Rusk,

daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Wilbert Rusk of Millon became the bride of Kenneth Hulme, son of Mr. and Mrs. Sydney Hulme of Georgetown. Rev. Fr. V. J. Morgan performed the marriage ceremony.

MARGARET RUSK WEDS

KENNETH HULME HERE

The bride was gowned in white net trimmed with lace, her wedding gown having a fitted bodice and full skirt with puff sleeves. finger tip veil and crown headdress completed her ensemble and she carried a horseshoe of red roses.

. The groom's sister, Miss Marie Hulme was maid of honour, wearing mauve taffeta with a halo headdress and carrying yellow roses. Miss Glenna McKay of Milton was bridesmaid in a light green gowr., similarly styled. She carried red roses. Little Heather Arnold of Georgetown, the bride's niece, was flower girl and wore a long yellow taffeta gown and carried a nosegay

-Mr. Ronald Hulme was his brother's groomsman and the ushers were the bride's brother, Donald-Rusk and James Golden of Georgetown. Mrs. Robert Beeney - was soloist and- Mrs. William Carney

played the wedding music. For a reception at the bride's home in Milton, her mother wore a green crepe dress with lace inserts, black hat and accessories. The groom's mother wore taupe and both had corsages of yellow roses The couple will take up residence in Georgetown,

CHURCH LADIES SERVE **SUNDAY SCHOOL DINNER**

Ladies of the Church W.A. served dinner to Sunday School pupils and their teachers in St. George's Church basement last Friday.

Mrs. Sam Walker. W.A. president, explained that this was the usual Christmas treat but had been postponed a month because of the large number of holiday activities. After supper Harvey Dewhurst, Sunday School superintendent, led in a short sing-song with Walter Biehn at the piano and Jean Engleby sang a solo.

Two Speakers at Farm Club Meet

At a meeting of Terra Cotta Farmers Club Monday, Keith Dolson was guest speaker, choosing the topic "Conserving Today's Soil for Tomorrow". Mr . Dolson, who is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Alex Dolson, is a graduate of the Ontario Agricultural College and works for a Guelph fertilizer firm.

gave an illustrated talk on the thing farmers' convention which she had attended in Alberta last

of Mr. and Mrs. Albert Dolson, Mrs. Lloyd Crichton presided at the ladies' meeting which featured a dent. reading "Queen Mother Mary" by Mrs. Fraser Macdonald.

The joint meeting was conducted by F. L. Thompson. Mrs. Donald Dolson sang and Mrs. George H. Leslie conducted a treasure hunt. Mrs. Lloyd Davison accompanied Mrs. Dolson and also played plana solos. Hawaiian music was provided by Donald Garbutt and Clarence Anderson reported on the Federation of Agriculture annual meeting in Toronto. A vote of thanks to those taking part in the program was made by Campbell Sinclair and a social hour followed. Mrs. George H. Leslie and Mrs. Andrew Macdonald were in charge of the proggram for the meeting.

BUSINESSMEN, NORVAL SEEK HOCKEY MERGER

Two of the GRC industrial hockey teams are seeking a merger. Norval and Businessmen, both of whom claim that they have not enough players to finish out the season will ask pemission to form a combine team tonight when rep-

resentatives of the six teams in the

league meet in the arena Rose Room. The meeting is scheduled for 8 o'clock. Monday night Acton's Baxter Labs kept their hold on first place, blanking Alliance 4-0. Smith and Stone defeated Provincial 7-1 and

Norval beat Businessmen 8-3. ASGHROVE (

Skating Party For

Ashgrove Young People The Young People enjoyed skating party last Monday night in Horace Barne's flats and then finished the evening by having coffee and lunch in Mr. and Mrs. Barnes'

. Social and Personal

Harlow-Limebeer Wedding Solemnized

On Friday evening at the United Church manse, Rev. John M. Smith officiated at the marriage of Mare garet Limebeer, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. J: Limebeer, Holland Cenre and Thomas S. Harlow, son of Mr. and Mrs. Heabert Harlow, Sr. of Georgetown.

The bride wore pale blue nylon net and her attendant, Miss 'Toots' Overland also wore a blue ensemole. Mr. Ronald Cash was grooms-

Forty guests attended a reception Afterwards at the home of the bride's grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Chester Hill. The newlyweds will take up residence in an apartment on Queen Street.

Nonegenerian Dies Born in Esquesing

One of Georgetown's oldest resdents, Mrs. John McColl died in Guelph General Hospital on Thursday. She was in her 91st year.

She was the former Margaret Jane Thornton, a daughter of the late Edwin Thornton and Isabella McKinnon and was born on August 20th, 1860, near Ashgrove where her father farmed at lot 5, con-

In 1907 she married John Scott McColl and they resided at lot 12, concession 6, until the fall of 1918 when they purchased a house on Emery Street and moved to Georgetown. Her husband predeceased her in 1930.

Mrs. McColl was a member of St. John's United Church and a life member of the Women's Missionary Society of the church. She was the last surviving member of family of seven.

Rev. John M. Smith conducted the funeral service on Saturday at the McClure Funeral Home with interment being made in Greenwood Cemetery, Georgetown. Pallbearers were Jack Standish, Joe Standish, Alex Hume, Andrew Ritchie, George Martin and J. D. Godfrey.

STEWARTTOWN

ANOTHER ACCIDENT STEWARTTOWN HILL

Another motor accident occurred on the treacherous Stewarttown hill early Thursday morning. A -car, driven by Charles Hunter,

R. R. 2, Georgetown, was damaged extensively when it plunged into Miss Helen Nesbitt of Caledon the bank after knocking down a was also a guest at the meeting and hydro pole. Hydro service in the village was disrupted for several hours until hydro linesmen repaired the damage. Neither Mr. Hunter or his passenger, Miss Frank The meeting was held at the home of Guelph were injured. Provincial Constable Basil Buckwold of Georgetown investigated the acci-

ST. JOHN'S Y.P.S. HAS SLEIGH RIDE

Friday evening members of St. John's Young People's Society went to Churchill for a sleigh ride party at the home of Betty Ann Kerr.

Young people from the two churches met at Betty's home and returned there after th sleigh ride for refreshments followed by games.

Mrs. Bruce Coverdale of Lowville called on Mr. and Mrs. Alf Rolfe

last Wednesday. . Mrs. M. Clark and Mrs. Russell Peart of Rockwood spent Sunday

with Mr and Mrs. Calvin Clark. Mr. and Mrs. John R. Barber spent the week-end at their summer home near Port Carling, Mus-

Mrs. J. A. Tarzwell of Kingston is visiting with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Alvin McDonald, Queen

Miss Irene Mulholland, R.N. of the Chalk River hospital staff spent last week with her parents, Mr. and Mrs James Mulholfand.

Mrs. Edie McDonald of Fort Erie is visiting at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Walter Hyde and with other

celatives in town. Mrs. Ivan Hay was in Tara Friday attending the funeral of the late Mr. Maurice Brunton. Mr. Brunton

was an uncle of Mr. Hay. Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Godfrey, Bruce and Carol of Toronto were Saturday visitors with his parents,

Mr. and Mrs. J. D. Godfrey. Leonard Knell, a former Smith & Stone employee who now has his own business in Ottawa was a cal-

ler in town yesterday. Helen Gray, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Jim Gray, Lansing, spent last week in town with her uncle and

aunt, Mr. and Mrs. Ivan Wright. Mrs. Fred Laws was in Toronto last week where she visited with Mr. and Mrs. Vic Tedder and with-

Mr. and Mrs. George Kenzie, Jr. Jim Emmerson of Terra Cotta is taking treatment at Sunnybrook Hospital for a back injury which he suffered while serving with the

navy during the war. Mrs. Dorrie Kidd has returned home from Toronto General Hospital where she underwent an operation and is convalescing at her home on Normandy Boulevard.

Mr. W. J. Young of Guelph spent a few days last week with his sisters, Miss Minnie Young and Mrs. Torrey at their home on Main St.

Sunday guests at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Alex Kean were Dr. and Mrs. David Waterhouse and haby Jane of Guelph, Mr. and Mrs. Jack Young, Niagara Falls and Mrs. J. R. Bridges and Peter of Brampton.

Mrs. Harry Scott has returned from a week's visit with relatives in London and Detroit. Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Whitfield and daughter Edith of London were visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Scott for the week-

Mr. and Mrs. D. M. Kentner of Fort William are visiting in town this week with his brothers, Mes .srs Howard and Vance Kentner. They are on their honeymoon trip and are enroute home after three week in Florida. It is Mr. Kentner's first trip east since going to Fort William 53 years ago.

Members of St. George's choir entertained two of their members, Margaret Hoare and Frederick Helson at a social evening last Thursday at the home of Mr. and Mrs. W. F. Bradley. Miss Hoare and Mr. Helson will be married this month. Miss Margaret Bradley, who will give a piano recital next week at the Toronto Conservatory played during the evening. An address to the guests of honour, in the form of a poem was given by Thomas Warnes and Mrs: Ted Arnold and Mrs. Leslie Tomlinson presented them with a table lamp.

Protest Milton Players OHA Decision Awaited

Georgetown sports fans are awaiting word of a protest entered to OHA headquarters against the use o fthree players by Milton who Georgetown claims are ineligible,

The players in question, Crulkshank, Binsell and Raines are all residents of Brampton and Raider management claims that under existing rulings, Georgetown has first claim on their services.

An official protest was made before the game in Milton a week ago Friday. Before that game referee Barlow was advised by Raider coach Ken Braithwaite that the game would be played under protest. A request by the referee to the Milton rink management that this announcement be made was refused. Georgetown suffered their first loss of the year in league competition 5-4 in the game that night.

The dispute between the two clubs from out of town can play for either teem of his choice if the difference in mileage from their resdience to either town is less than five miles. If there is more than a five milebound to play for the closest town. Ition.

The established distance from Brampton to Georgetown als 9-1. miles and both teams agree on this. However, Georgetown has clocked the distance from Brampton to Milton as 14.8 miles while Milton claims it is 13.9 miles. Georgetown hired the famous Pinkerton Detective Agency in Toronto to establish their claim.

The protest was to have been heard in Toronto last Friday afternoon. Due to a mix-up, Georgetown was not notified of the date, so Milton's side of the story was presented then and Georgetown had a hearing on Monday.

No decision has been made as yet by the OHA on the question.

The Raiders won their games this past week. At the opening of the -new Oakville arena Monday they is based on a ruling that a player. beat the home team 5-3. Lest Frie day night Dundes were easy victime as Raiders coasted to a: 14-4 win. Raiders play their last home

game of the regular schedule here Saturday with Oakville the opposit